SPILSBY TOWN COUNCIL
Please note these minutes are draft until approved by the Council as a correct record
MINUTES OF THE MONTHLY MEETING OF SPILSBY TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 23RD FEBRUARY 2012 AT 7.00P.M. IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, FRANKLIN HALL, HALTON ROAD, SPILSBY

PRESENT: - COUNCILLORS M.LENTON (CHAIRMAN), T.BEAUMONT,  P.GRANT, J.PEARS, P.ODLING, A.VENABLES, A.CADMAN, T.BAILEY, W.BAUGH 
1) CHAIRMAN’S REMARKS

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked those Councillors who had given up their time to work on a set of Financial Regulations for the Council. Councillors noted the Mayor had presented a publicity cheque to the Franklin Hall Committee earlier in the day, being the agreed contribution by the Town Council towards the replacement of the Franklin Hall windows.  

2) APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND REASONS GIVEN

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors G.Rymer and G.Iremonger. 
3) DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE 2000 LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 

Councillor Lenton declared a personal interest in agenda item 11a, as the applicant is a friend. 
4) MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 26TH JANUARY 2012
The notes of the meeting held on 26th January 2012 were approved as the minutes and signed by the Chairman.
5) CLERK’S REPORT AND MATTERS OUTSTANDING
White lines across footpaths
A meeting has still to be arranged. Councillor Pears said she was concerned about a Highway sign near the crossing by The Terrace and it was agreed this should be brought to the attention of a Highways Officer.

Winter Weather Maintenance

The Clerk reported on a meeting she had had with Andy Ratcliffe during the recent spell of winter weather. It appears there are further hoops to be jumped through before the Town Council can have its free bag of salt/grit. Councillors noted the Clerk had written to Councillor William Webb, portfolio holder for Highways and Transport at the County Council, regarding this matter.     

1.23/2/12
6) EMERGENCY SERVICES

There were no members of the Emergency Services present. 
7) E.L.D.C./COUNTY COUNCIL MATTERS
County Councillor Swanson handed out copies of the Lincolnshire Carers Partnership Newsletter, Councillor K.Smith’s Budget Speech, The Leader’s Brief and the paperwork for the County Council budget meeting held on 17th February 2012. Councillors noted the bus shelter was still not completely finished but that Councillor Swanson was pursuing the outstanding works with Highways. There was a brief discussion about the impact of the District and County Councils taking a Government grant, over a number of years, in lieu of increasing their share of Council Tax.      

8) CORRESPONDENCE
E.L.D.C. has appointed Ark Housing Consultancy to undertake research into the circumstances and needs of gypsies, travellers and travelling show people. Councillors could not immediately think of any sites occupied by such people in the last ten years.
The Clerk reported she had had a formal enquiry from St.James P.C.C. about responsibility for the drive into the Church. As it was agreed the drive serves only the active Church, in accordance with guidance from L.A.L.C., responsibility for its upkeep lies with the P.C.C.
9) PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS

It was proposed, seconded and agreed to approve the following accounts for payment:-
a) Linkage Community Trust Ltd - £1886.50 (maintenance of flower displays)
b) Christmas Plus - £708.26 (dismantle of Xmas lights)
c) St.James Church - £500.00 (donation towards repair of Church clock)
d) Franklin Hall - £2000 (donation towards new windows) 

e) Stone Printers Ltd - £141.60 (letterheads)
f) L.A.L.C. - £589.20 (annual subscription)

g) Cash - £520.00 (computer)

10)PLANNING CONSENTS/REFUSALS
Noted as follows:-
a) Ms.C.Barling - change of use of land, 26 Shamfields Road, Spilsby GRANTED
b) Mr.A.Murray - erection of an agricultural storage building, land off Peasgate Lane, Toynton all Saints REFUSED                                                     

c) Appeal by Mrs.G.Starbuck against the decision by E.L.D.C. to refuse permission for a replacement single storey dwelling at 85 Halton Road, Spilsby APPEAL DISMISSED
11)PLANNING APPLICATIONS                                                                                               It was proposed, seconded and agreed to support a planning application by Mr.R.Trory & Mr.E.McClatachey for the erection of a pair of semi-detached houses, 24 Halton Road, Spilsby.  
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12)ELECTRONIC RECEIPT OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS

The Clerk reported that as from 1st April 2012, E.L.D.C. would be sending all planning consultations electronically. This would involve the Town Council printing copies onto A1, A4 and A5 paper. As the Town Council does not have a printer to facilitate this and as an A1 printer is likely to cost at least £650, it was agreed to object strongly to the proposal.    
13)SPINNEY STEPS                                                                                                              Councillor Iremonger had reported further damage to the Spinney steps earlier in the week and these have now been taped off. It was agreed the steps would need to be repaired as a matter of urgency and the Clerk is to contact the Council’s grass contractor regarding the replacement of these.
14)REPORT FROM THE MEETING OF THE AMENITIES COMMITTEE HELD ON 8TH FEBRUARY 2012
Replacement of Boston Road seat

It was agreed to source a seat locally if at all possible. Councillor Odling offered to speak to a local garden centre. There was a general discussion about the three metal benches that are still being stored at Motley Engineering. Although locations have been identified for them, Mr.Motley has quoted £100 per bench to site them.

Issues discussed with allotment holders

Following a lengthy discussion, it was agreed items 7a & b should be attached as an appendix to all new contracts. The permitted size of sheds, greenhouses and polytunnels is also to be added to the appendix.
15)REPORT FROM THE MEETING OF THE FINANCE COMMITTEE HELD ON 8TH FEBRUARY 2012
2012-13 budget
All amendments were agreed subject to the budget items for Civic Sunday and Twinning. Following much discussion, it was proposed, seconded and agreed to increase the Civic budget by £50 to £850 and the Twinning budget by £100 to £400. Councillor Lenton offered to meet any shortfall should the Civic event cost in excess of £850. 
A Working Group consisting of Councillors Grant, Pears and Baugh was set up to look at the Xmas lights.                                                                                                                       Council reserves 
The meeting with NatWest had taken place and £20,000 will be put in their Enhanced 1 Year Fund on 6th April 2012.   
16)REPORT FROM THE MEETING OF THE PLANNING COMMITTEE HELD ON 16TH DECEMBER 2011

Noted.
17)REPORT FROM THE MEETING OF THE PLANNING COMMITTEE HELD ON 11TH JANUARY 2012

Noted.
3.23/2/12
18)COMMITTEE MEETING DATES FOR 2012

Committee meetings will be held on the following dates throughout 2012:-
Amenities and Finance 
Wednesday 4th April 2012
Wednesday 13th June 2012
Wednesday 8th August
Wednesday 10th October
Wednesday 5th December 2012. 
Planning - as and when required.

An additional meeting of the Amenities Committee was arranged for 7th March 2012 to discuss the new Spilsby town signs.

19)DIAMOND JUBILEE CELEBRATIONS
Councillors noted good progress was being made with preparations for the Diamond Jubilee weekend. 
20)DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the Town Council will be held on Thursday 22nd March 2012 at 7.00p.m. in the Franklin Hall, Halton Road, Spilsby.

21)ANY URGENT BUSINESS FOR DISCUSSION BY LEAVE OF THE CHAIRMAN OR ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA
Councillor Odling announced that he did not intend to be Deputy Mayor again this year. Councillor Lenton thanked Councillor Odling for all his hard work as Deputy Mayor since May 2011.

The Clerk was asked to check that the Council’s grass contractor knew when he was able to cut the cemetery hedge so as not to disturb nesting birds.

Councillor Pears asked the Clerk to put up some posters for a race Night being organised by the Twinning Association on 24th March. Councillors are encouraged to enter a team.

Councillor Beaumont reported that youths had been playing football in the Buttercross car park that evening and that he had explained this was not acceptable.

There was a brief discussion about the grit bin in the centre car park and whether this should be moved to allow mobility scooters and pushchairs to pass. 

As there was no other business the meeting closed at 9.40p.m.
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